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The special meeting of the Board of Trustees of Oxford Township was called to order by Chairman Pittman. 
 
Roll call: Ed Pittman, present; Steve Lewis, present; Jim Hatten, present.  Also present:  Terry Thompson with 
Republic Services, Eric Webber with Rumpke, Taylor Greely with Rumpke, Stephanie Matrunick, resident and 
Heather Matrunick, resident. 
 
Terry Thompson announced that the sale of the Oxford Township trash contract to Rumpke will go in to effect 
on August 1, 2019.  The current contract and pricing will remain the same with Rumpke.  The contract will 
expire on June 30, 2022. A copy of the pricing list was given to Eric Webber. 
 
There was discussion with the trustees and Rumpke representatives Eric Webber and Taylor Greely regarding 
the following: 

• Trustees asked that Rumpke send a letter to all of the Oxford Township residents informing them of the 
change. Rumpke agreed to the mailing. 

• Rumpke stated the trash pick-up day for the week may change but they will give plenty of notice to the 
residents. 

• Fiscal Officer Leienberger will send to Taylor Greely an address list of the residents of Oxford 
Township along with contact information of the trustees and herself. 

• There was discussion regarding the current billing. Terry Thompson stated that Republic Services will 
not bill after August 1, 2019.  Fiscal Officer Leienberger stated she received a bill for the dumpster at 
the township hall for the month of August. Eric Webber with Rumpke said not to pay it and he will be 
checking in to the billing to make sure it is correct. Residents will be billed from Rumpke starting on 
August 1, 2019. 

 
Stephanie Matrunick and Heather Matrunick addressed the issue of trach pick-up at Wooley Park.  Because of 
the condition of their common drive their service was cancelled with Republic Services.  They have fixed the 
drive with new gravel and have enough gravel for a turn-a-round if necessary.  Eric Webber said he will drive 
over and take a look it.  He asked Stephanie if she could be the contact person and will work with her in trying 
to resolve this issue.  Rumpke may schedule the pick-up at Wooley Park on the same day that they pick-up the 
Village of Ashley. 
 
Taylor Greely stated if any resident needs new service or has any questions regarding their service, they are to 
contact customer service at Rumpke. Taylor will send a list of contact names with their information along with 
the customer service number to Fiscal Officer Leienberger. 
 
This concluded the business for the special meeting and a motion was made by Lewis and seconded by Hatten 
to adjourn. Vote:  all yeas. Motion carried. 
 
 
 
Approved: _________________________________ Chairman 
 
Attest: ____________________________________ Fiscal Officer  
 
 
 


